





Chair Jone noted that at a recent AOC conference, he learned there were 475
beds per 100,000 people in 1963 and today's figure is 15 beds per 100,000. He asked
if there is a target. Garceau reported the number of beds per 100,000 has dropped
98% since the 1960s and 1970s. She doesn't advocate for how people were housed
in that era noting there can be a happy medium. Behavioral Health (BH) is closely
monitoring the status of this bill.

Commissioner Chang is cautious of focusing on one aspect of the BH system, noting
it's important to consider how funds can be used in different ways. He wishes for a
systemic approach to the issue, and expanding the capacity of the state hospital is
only one piece. He advocated for a system-level awareness. Garceau echoed these
comments, noting a balance must be met.

Commissioner Adair said that Oregon is at the bottom for mental health beds
nationwide and advocated for increased capacity.

Responding to Chair DeBone, Jen Patterson commented that page 8 was removed
from the Biil Report as it was blank.

Robert Tintle spoke about three bills: HB 2088, HB 2089 and HB 2096, all of which
are opposed by AOC and deal with surplus proceeds from the sale of properties
delinquent on their property tax payments. Riggs noted these bills don't resemble
what the workgroup advocated for and will need significant amendment. He
suggests keeping them as a high priority because at least one will move, in highly
amended form. Board’s position: priority 2/oppose.

SB 675 is related to capital funding, and reduces the interest accrued from 1.33% to
0.50% thus reducing funding for local assessment and taxation. Riggs anticipates
this bill will get a hearing, but he doesn't expect it to move. It would impede
counties’ abilities to provide services required under state statute. Board position:
priority 2/oppose.

Holly Harris described HB 2056 as a placeholder bill to cost out the services for the
true cost of providing civil commitment, aid and assist and crisis services due to a
$32 million annual funding gap. Commissioner Adair wishes to see the actual
language when this evolves from a placeholder bill. Riggs expects some funding for
tt e requests and will ke ) a close eye on these bills. Board position: priority
1/support.

HB 2024 is another placeholder related to alleviating the BH workforce crisis. Chair
DeBone asked to add this bill to the tracker. Board position: priority 1/support.



Heather Kaisner shared that HB 2954 and HB 5025 both appropriate money from
the General Fund (GF) to support Public Health (PH) services. HB 2954 is for primary
addiction primary prevention. Kaisner shared that Oregon currently spends 94% of
its substance abuse dollars on addiction recovery and only 6% on addiction
prevention. HB 5025 is for PH modernization, allocating $25 million for PH
modernization and an early childhood package. This package would support
Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) funding and nurse home visiting programs.
Board position: priority 1/support.

F iponding to Commissioner Chang, Kaisner acknowledged PH's need for GF
investment at the state level. PH modernization will support the sustainability of
core PH services. This includes addiction prevention and healthy schools. Kaisner
noted that in 2016-17, Oregon’s PH funding was one of the lowest nationwide.
Garceau highlighted record levels of unhoused people and incarceration of those
with mental iliness and addiction, noting that funding for prevention has been
neglected.

Tom Kuhn spoke about SB 702, which would ban the sale of flavored tobacco and
inhalant delivery systems with the primary goal of limiting access to youth who
prefer flavored products. Riggs said that many of these products contain toxic
chemicals, come from China and are unregulated. Commissioner Adair advocated
for a shift from priority 2 to 1/support and Commissioner Chang concurred. Board
position: priority 1/support.

Chris Doty noted the first three bills on page 15 of the bill tracker report are
placeholders. HB 3175 has been put forth by county surveyors. It removes the cap
on fees counties can set for maintaining public land survey corners in their county.
Board position: priority 1/support.

HB 3209 establishes an abandoned Recreational Vehicle (RV) program to help pay
for the removal of abandoned RVs on public lands. A $25 annual fee would be
attached to RV registration. It's unclear if federal lands apply. Riggs noted this is a
scaled back version of a similar bill from last session, and an agreement was
reached with the RV Dealers Association. Board position: priority 2/support.
Commissioner Chang noted that if federal lands were explicitly included, it would
rise to priority 1.

There were no representatives from the Sheriff's Office in attendance, but Patterson
noted that SB 773 was discussed earlier under the DA's Office. After some
discussion, the Board updated its position on this bill to priority 1/support as it
relates to mandatory minimum sentences for those who assault a corrections
officer.



Chair DeBone summarized HB 2581 as it expands tt  dJuties of the State Resilience
Officer. Riggs said this would impact the region’s CORE3 site which is key to recovery
and long-term disaster planning. Board position: priority 2/watch.

Tim Brownell spoke about HB 2062 which expands battery producers’
responsibilities for the collection, disposal and recycling of batteries. He believes
AOC supports this bill in its current form, and it has wide support across the state.
This would alleviate the significant issue of expanding fires on collection sites and in
collection/transfer vehicles. Board position: priority 2/support.

Commissioner Chang left the meeting at 8:50 a.m. to attend another event.

SB 726 requires landfills to conduct methane surface emissions monitoring.
Deschutes County is currently doing this on a quarterly basis. The bill would require
flyover monitoring or continuous surface monitoring which would be very
expensive. Brownell advocated for opposing this bill. Board position: priority
2/oppose.

Peter Gutowsky shared that Commissioners DeBone and Chang signed a letter of
support for HB 2168 on Wednesday, noting that Commissioner Adair was not in
attendance at Wednesday's meeting. This bill would provide resources to state
agencies for domestic well challenges and septic system improvements. SB 75 is the
ADU housekeeping amendment related to wildfire hazard mapping which has the
full support of the Board. Chair DeBone suggested scheduling these topics for
discussion at an upcoming BOCC work session.

Responding to Commissioner Adair, Riggs reported that 6 of the 7 soil and water
conservation districts who received funding last session have completed their
juniper work. This session, HB 3078, sponsored by Rep. Emerson Levy, includes
funding for juniper removal.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, January
31 at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Chair DeBone adjourned the meeting at 8:58 a.m.



